
The Wauchula Historic Preservation Board met Monday, November 9, 2020 at 5:08 p.m.  
 
The following members were present: Chair Tanya Royal, Dr. Sylvia Collins, Raafat Zakhary, and Linda 
Burnett.  
 
Board Members Jennifer Clark, Cynthia Paxton, and William Boynton were absent.  
 
Also present were Community Development Coordinator Kyle Long and City Clerk Holly Smith.  
 
Royal called the meeting to order at 5:00p.m. 
  
Certificate of Appropriateness – 303 W. Main Street (Signage) 
Long addressed the Board and explained the request from Send Me Missions. Long explained the sign 
would be affixed to the building on the side of the building facing 8th Avenue. Long stated it was a metal 
powder coated sign. Long noted the sign met all the requirements. Collins asked if Drug Free Hardee was 
installing a sign as well. Long answered at this time no but he was uncertain about a later date. Collins 
expressed concerns about the other tenant having the opportunity to install a sign.  Zakhary motioned to 
approve the certificate of appropriateness, seconded by Burnett. With no further discussion, Royal called 
for all in favor, all responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. Motion carried. 
 
Approval of Minutes from the April 27, 2020 Meeting  
Collins motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Zakhary. With no discussion, Royal called for all in 
favor, all responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. Minutes were approved.  
 
Long briefly discussed the sale of the property next to Historic City Hall and the company R. Riveter 
moving into the building.  
  
Meeting adjourned at 5:20 p.m. 
 
 
        
      Holly Smith, City Clerk 
 
 


